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LOCKHEED CORPORATION, 

Claimant, 

and 

THE GOVERNMENT OF IRAN, 

THE IRANIAN MINISTRY OF WAR, 

and THE IRANIAN AIR FORCE, 

Respondents. 

CASE NO. 829 

CHAMBER TWO 

DECISION NO. DEC.84-829-2 

DISSENTING OPINION OF SEYED KHALIL KHALILIAN 

I dissent to the instant Decision because I find that 

the majority has, through an unfair laxness, ignored the 

existence of an undeniable fact which could have served as 

the basis for issuance of an additional award. 

In paragraph 7 of the Decision, the majority invokes 

Article 37, paragraph 1 of the Tribunal Rules in admitting 

the possibility that the Tribunal should issue a supplemen­

tary or additional award if a claim has not ~een disposed of 

in the award or, in other words, if a claim has been omitted 

from the award. It then ignores the fact that the Respon­

dent had brought a claim seeking return of the items at 
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issue, with respect to whose cost of repairs the Tribunal 

has awarded in favor of the Claimant. In order to discern 

the deficiencies in the Award with respect to this issue, 

see the Dissenting and Concurrins__9~inion of Seyep Khalil 

Khalilian, paragraphs 37-45 and 50. At any rate, in para­

graph 8 of the Decision, the majority, denying that the 

Respondent ever made such a request of the Tribunal, states 

that: 

" the Tribunal notes that the counterclaims filed by 
the Respondent consistently requested damages on the 
basis that the parts had not been returned to it but 
not the physical delivery of the parts which are the 
subject matter of the requests." 

This, however, is not the truth of the matter, and as proof 

we need simply to refer to the Respondent's submissions. 

dent's submissions: 

"Secondly, according to the enquiries made, apart from 
the parts claimed earlier, another 76 parts too were 
deassernbled from C-130 aircraft under No. 5-8530 and 
5-8531 for repairs, but these have not been returned to 
Iran so far. Claimant's Letter dated 17 May 1977 has 
been submitted along with the list of the parts in 
question as Exhibit 6 to our earlier submission (Docu­
ment No. 89). Therefore, Claimant must, apa;-!__from 
returning the said 107 parts, also restore tpe 76 parts 
at issue." ( emphasis added) Respondent's submission, 
Document No. 117, p. 26, para. 37 (English version) 

"(ii) Further examinations demonstrated that, in 
addition to the items claimed earlier, 76 items were 
disassembled from 5-8530 and 5-8531 Aircraft for 
reparation, so far not returned to Iran. In this 
connection, Lockheed's letter dated 17 May 1977, 
together with the list of the items in reference are 
appended hereto as Exhibit 6. Also in addition to the 
107 items referred to, the 76 items in question must 
likewise be returned." (emphasis added) Respondent's 
submission, Document No. 89, pp. 20-21, para. 22 
(English version) 
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Therefore, isn't the majority's Decision based on a 

distortion of the facts of the matter? 

Dated The Hague, 
I \ 

28 Sahrivar 1367/19 September 1988 u 
~ ---

Seyed Khalil Khalilian 


